
 

 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, APRIL 16, 2024 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, ROGER DAHMER AND JIMMIE 

BENNETT 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; RICK GILLESPIE, EMERGENCY SERVICES 

COORDINATOR; DIANA MITCHELL, 911 DIRECTOR; AMBER NESSELRODT, CVB 

DIRECTOR; SHERRY MONGOLD, SRRDA; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE PENDLETON 

TIMES; DAVID COOPER, TUCKER COMMUNITY FOUNDATION; MIKE ALT; TINA 

EYE; MARGIE DERBY 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener called the meeting to 

order. 

 

 

Minutes of the April 2, 2024 meeting of the County Commission, on motion of Commissioner 

Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:        

 

Refrigerator at the Pendleton County Community Building (PCCB) has been repaired. 

There was spray painting on the side of the handicap ramp.  Karen Pitsenbarger, County 

Administrator is working towards a method of removing the spray paint. 

 

 

Diana Mitchell, 911 Director, mentioned that April 14 – 20, 2024 is National Public Safety 

Telecommunicators Week. 

 

Ms. Mitchell presented requests for two new road names out at the Golf Course. On motion of 

Commissioner Bennett, Northridge Trail and Fairway Lane were approved. 

 

Commissioner Hevener inquired if all road sign installations were up to date.  She stated that there is a 

batch ready now to be put up and that there are several that are faded and will need to be replaced.  She 

is working on getting a list of those to order. 

 

 

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Services Coordinator, updated the Commission on the Seneca Rocks Tower 

Site.  Two of the environmental surveys are done and hopes the foundation may be started within two 

weeks.  The tower is still being built and the company that will be installing it has been very busy. 

 

He also mentioned that with the work being done to update and upgrade the Emergency Services 

Office and the Command Trailer, that his budget may need to be increased.  On motion of 

Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission agreed to do a budget revision for the 

Emergency Services department. 

 

Mr. Gillespie also mentioned that the fire departments have been submitting bills for reimbursement 

from the Title III funds. However, some have been submitting per incident while others have submitted 

per apparatus per incident.  After discussing, the Commission, on motion of Commissioner Dahmer, 

vote unanimous, all emergency services agencies may submit per apparatus per incident effective as of 

March 16, 2024. 

 

 

Ms. Pitsenbarger updated the Commission on the Courthouse Annex.  We are currently waiting on the 

USDA to approve for it to be put out to bid.  They are waiting on the financial feasibility report which 

is expected to be completed within the next three to four weeks. 



David Cooper, Executive Director of Tucker Community Foundation, told the Commission about their 

foundation and that they would be interested in adding Pendleton County as a service area.  They 

currently serve seven West Virginia counties and one Maryland county.  He stated that today was just 

an inquiry to distribute information about the program.  He stated that any money raised in this county 

would stay in this county.  They generally give out scholarships in the Spring and grants in the Fall.  It 

would take about a year to do all of the inquiries to other non-profit organizations in the county before 

adding Pendleton into the service area.  Commissioner Hevener said they would look over the 

information. 

 

 

The National Day of Prayer Proclamation was read by Commissioner Dahmer.  The proclamation 

designates Thursday, May 2, 2024 as the National Day of Prayer.  On motion of Commissioner 

Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission approved the proclamation.  Margie Derby thanked the 

Commission for supporting this day.  She and her husband are commissioners for the National Day of 

Prayer. 

 

 

This being the date for the Commission to officially adopt the levy rates for property taxation for fiscal 

year 2025, a motion was made by Commissioner Dahmer, vote was unanimous, to approve the 

following levy rates to be laid on each One Hundred ($100.00) Dollars of assessed valuation of each 

class of property: 

 

          Class II Rates    -   28.60 

          Class III Rates   -   57.20 

          Class IV Rates   -   57.20 

 

Total Projected Revenue                                                           2,952,701 

Less Uncollectable Taxes, Exonerations & Delinquencies         147,635 

Less Tax Discount                                                                         56,101 

Total Projected Property Tax Collection                                  2,748,965 

Less Assessor Valuation Fund                                                       54,979 

 

  NET AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY LEVY                   $2,693,986 

 

 

Mr. Gillespie reported on behalf of Mike Alt and Tina Eye, who had to leave early to respond to a call, 

that they will be submitting the first quarterly invoice for the EMS Salary Enhancement funds.  Mr. 

Gillespie mentioned that the response times have improved due to the incentives from this fund. 

 

 

Upon motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, the Commission approved the 2024-2025 

West Virginia Counties Risk Pool Insurance proposal for Liability and Workmen’s Compensation in 

the amount of $81,609.  This is an increase of $7,280 from the 2023-2024 fiscal year. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the Sheriff’s Financial Statement for March 2024. 

 

 

Sherry Mongold, Seneca Rocks Regional Development Authority, said they were working on the 

Franklin Hub site to get it ready for tenants. 

 

 

Amber Nesselrodt, CVB Director, said they are still working with the Department of Highways to have 

the new Welcome to Pendleton County signs installed.  She said they are also working with the 

Historical Society and the Civil War Trails to update and/or replace those signs. 

 

 

The following exonerations, on motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, were approved: 

 

 Eriks Brolis, Union District, $153.18 

Amber & Jason Dunn, Mill Run District, $348.12 

 

 

 



The Commission reviewed the March timesheets of all employees. 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Bennett, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The following cancelled orders were approved: 

 

 Board of Health - $2,041.74 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34727 – 34755  $65,800.86 

       

MAGISTRATE COURT FUND:  Check No. 300218   $24.00 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4184 – 4188  $2,492.19 

 

HOME CONFINEMENT FUND:  Check Nos. 329 - 331   $1,017.60 



 

CLINTON HEDRICK CB FUND:  Check Nos. 1151 – 1153  $145.11 

 

PENDLETON COUNTY CB FUND: Check No. 1245   $1,275.89 

 

AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN FUND: Check No. 127   $75,000.00 

 

OPIOID SETTLEMENT FUND:  Check No. 1000   $12,000.00 

 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER BENNETT, 

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, MAY 7, 2024. 

 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 


